Aaatasman

district council

| hereby give notice that an ordinary meeting of the Golden Bay Community Board will be

held on:
Date: Tuesday 10 September 2019
Time: 9.30am
Meeting Room: Collingwood Fire Station
Venue: Tasman Street, Collingwood
Golden Bay Community Board
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Emma Gee

From: Abbie Langford <abbie.langford22@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, 7 August 2019 8:50 a.m.

To: Emma Gee

Subject: Fwd: Community boards championing localism

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Admin <admin@lgnz.co.nz>

Date: Fri, 2 Aug 2019, 12:32 PM

Subject: Community boards championing localism
To:

Téna koutou,

Community boards championing localism

LGNZ is seeking New Zealanders' views on a question that goes to the heart of our democracy, how do we
give citizens and their communities a greater say in how their community develops. It is a conversation
about localism. To facilitate this conversation LGNZ has recently published a discussion paper
"Reinvigorating Local democracy: the case for localising power and decision to councils and communities”
which sets out the rationale for decentralising and seeks the views of readers.

The discussion paper can be downloaded from the localism webpage at https://localism.nz/

Community boards, as our more grassroots form of government, are key to the localism agenda, therefore
we are very keen to get your views about what should be devolved and what a less centralised country might
look like.

We look forward to receiving your feedback on the discussion document and any other ideas you would like
to share. The deadline for comment is mid-December and, if available, we are happy to speak to
community groups or community boards on the localism agenda.

Please don’t hesitate to get in touch.

Nga mihi
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On behalf of

Dr Mike Reid I —
Principal Policy Advisor

Local Government New Zealand

DDI 04 924 1204 M 029 924
1204

E mike.reid@lgnz.co.nz

W www.lgnz.co.nz

This information is confidential, is intended for the addressee only and may be subject to legal privilege. If you are not the intended recipient,
please do not disclose, copy or make use of its contents. If you have received it in error, please destroy it and contact the sender. Any view
expressed is not necessarily the view of Local Government New Zealand.
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13 AUG 201 f AREA SCHOOL

36 LEWIS STREET
COLLINGWOOD 7073

S August 2019
Secondary Prize Giving 2019
Téna koe

Collingwood Area School warmly invites you to take part in our annual celebrations of
excellence in rural education. There are several aspects to this celebration and we would be
delighted if you would consider one or all of the opportunities.

We would like to invite you to the Senior Prize Giving for Year 8 - 13 students, which will take
place on Friday 29 November 2019 in the Collingwood Area School Hall starting at 11.00 am.
This is our biggest celebration of student achievement and efforts across the year, over a
very wide range of disciplines.

In order for us to be able to award prizes to our students, we look to local businesses and
organizations for financial support for our Prize Giving ceremony. This ceremony represents
significant milestones for Collingwood Area School students. It enables us to celebrate who
we are and what we are grateful for, including the innovative collaborations we make with
local businesses and stakeholders.

Please see the next page for possible sponsorship options which we would love for you to
consider. We look forward to your positive response and would be grateful to hear from you
before Friday 27 September 2019.

On behalf of our students, staff and community thank you in advance for supporting
Collingwood Area School.

Nga mihi nui na,

i

Mieke van Lammeren
Tumuaki Kaiawhina/Assistant Principal

Together we ride the wave of life long success | Ka eke ngétahi tatou i te ngaru o te angitu
Collingwood Area School, 36 Lewis Street RD 1, Collingwood, 7073. Phone: 03 524 8125
www.collingwood-area.school.nz
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Sponsorship Options:

Please return to: Collingwood Area School
Lewis Street
COLLINGWOOD 7073
Or email to: admin@cl .collingwood-area.school.nz

COLLINGWOOD AREA SCHOOL SENIOR PRIZE GIVING 2019

I/we would like to donate $ towards Senior Prizegiving.

Please put your name/business details on the line below:

Should you require an invoice and/or receipt to be sent please tick in the box
If you wish to pay by Internet Banking the school account details are:

Westpac Bank 03 1711 0007692 000

Thank you for your support

AW
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TDC
Voting System
POLL

HAVE YOUR SAY!!

Tasman District Council voted to
keep FPP (First Past the Post).

However, voters have the right
to decide what voting system
we use — FPP or STV (Single
Transferable Vote).

STV is considered to be a fairer
system.

Voters are able to rank their
choices and are not restricted to
one tick.

The goal is to elect a Council
which looks more like the
communities it represents.

Questions?
More info about STV: www.stv.govt.nz
and from
lizthomaspost@gmail.com
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INFORMATION SHEET: STV/FPP and 2019 POLL

Q: How does a Single Transferable Vote (STV) election work?
Answers:

1

It's a bit like several voting steps are rolled into one.

(Think of the step by step ballots that eventually choose the Pope, or the leader of the
Conservative Party (UK) or the National Party (NZ). In effect the least popular candidate is
eliminated at each step, in order to clearly identify the most popular candidate.)

Numbered voter preferences in STV provide an equivalent of step-by-step ballots. Voters
number their choices (1, 2, 3...) and as few as they wish (but at least 1 to be valid).

Candidates have to achieve a certain quota (proportion) of votes cast to be successful.
The quota is calculated by a formula based on:

> the total number of votes cast
> the total number of candidates
> the number of vacancies

Candidates with the least votes are eliminated as part of the step-by-step calculations.

Current ward and community board systems are not affected; the only change is how
successful candidates are selected.

Q: Why is it called Single Transferable Vote?
Answers:

1

Single Vote: Each voter votes only once, and has only one vote. Voters also
indicate their preferences for more than one candidate, by numbering them.

Transferable: When several elimination steps are needed to identify a successful
candidate, numbered preferences means that votes can be transferred--as indicated
by the voter.

A~~~

FACTS about the 2019 Tasman District FPP/STV POLL

The process and options are covered by New Zealand local government legislation.

Holding a poll is an option in the law; Tasman councillors could have chosen it in 2017;
Whanganui District Council decided to hold a poll this year.

STV is being adopted by a growing number of New Zealand councils (including
Marlborough) and all health boards.

Because electors appoint and employ their council representatives, it is appropriate that the
electors should choose the voting system.

STV votes are more complicated to count than FPP, but computers now easily count them.
Candidates have to achieve a true majority to be elected under STV.
STV results can't be strategically affected, e.g. by candidates splitting the vote

Using STV would simplify our voting papers and avoid confusion with the current
tick/numbering mix in Tasman.

No electoral system is perfect; all have advantages and disadvantages.
The decision of the poll (either way) will take effect in 2022.
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Tabied Do cu et

X ? A - .
TO: | Golden Bay Community Board GRCK &-1%
DATE: Tuesday 13 August 2019
FROM: Golden Bay Shared Recreation Facility

My name is Sara Chapman and | am the current Chairman of the community organisation known as
GBSRF which is a coalition of clubs and groups under the Incorporated Society umbrella of the
Golden Bay Shared Recreation Facility.

I have been attending Community Board meetings for four years to keep board members,
Councillors and public attendees informed of progress with the construction and operation of, and
fundraising for, Rec Park Centre.

While GBSRF is contracted by Council to manage Rec Park Centre and to organise recreation
programmes and community events, and under those contracts are required to formally report to
the TDC Community Development committee when invited, we have always chosen to address this
board with updates. In September, Laura will address you at the final Community Board meeting.

Golden Bay Recreation Park is complicated because it is reserve land with the users spread around
“the park. There are buildings owned by TDC and there are a number of buildings that are not owned
by TDC but situated on the reserve land. And now there is Rec Park Centre which is a public facility
owned by TDC and managed by GBSRF, GBSRF is the PCBU for this building and the land around the

immediate footprint.

GBSRF is not the Recreation Park Committee and it has become evident that even though you are
elected representatives you may not be clear of the difference between the Centre and the Park.

Please allow me to explain.

Golden Bay Recreation Park is under the authority of Tasman District Council and Golden Bay
Community Board and falls within the Community Development portfolio. There are two separate
strands, the Centre, which nominally includes the outdoor Netball Courts and the Reserve and Fields.

Let us follow the first thread.

GBSRF holds the Facility Management Contract and the Recreation Contract. The governance board

is responsible for legal, financial, audit and risk, health and safety and employment policy. The User

Council comprised of eleven representatives from our member clubs and groups is responsible for

operational management working directly through our two key staff. Our constitution established a
. seat for a Golden Bay ward councillor ex-officio on the board with the Golden Bay Chair ex-officio on
" the User Council. These seats are reserved and occupied at your discretion.

The contracts enable us to employ two permanent part-time key staff, one for each contract and
together they approximate one Full Time Employee. The TDC staff of Martin Sutton and Lani Evans
deal directly with Laura and Abbie.

And because our staff maybe on-site when Glenn Thorn visits, he talks to them.....BUT Recreation
Park is under a different Council thread. Starting with Parks and Reserves to the Recreation Park
Committee of Roger Tait, Noel Baigent,"Wayne Packard and Kevin Winter, with input from User
Council (Park Users only) which is A&P, Football, Rugby, Cricket and Tennis.

This is the actual organisation structure. As you see GBSRF has a limited but defined role. Qutside of
governance, the board volunteers continue to fundraise for ongoing resources for clubs, groups and
the community. In the last two years the board has raised an additional $95,000 which has been
invested in community assets.

The bare truth is that the Centre is run by our Golden Bay GIANTS. And that is the way it should be.
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Emma Gee

From: Ko Tatou | This is Us <biosecurity.awards=notifications.mpi.govt.nz@cmaill19.com>
on behalf of Ko Tatou | This is Us <biosecurity.awards@notifications.mpi.govt.nz>

Sent: Friday, 16 August 2019 9:13 a.m.

To: Golden Bay Community Board

Subject: New Zealand Biosecurity Awards — judging has begun

o Vo
Te ROnanga o Ngai = ’ v .
Te Rangi lwi Trust {
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Recognising and celabrating our

¥, - brosscurity taam of all Wew Zealanders
-

New Zealand Biosecurity Awards — judging
has begun.

We just wanted to give a shout out to everyone who took the time to enter this
year's Awards — thank you.

We've sent some hefty packs of entries away to our judging panel to read through and
assess. They really do have their work cut out this year. We received more than 70 entries
and have been really inspired reading about all the exciting and diverse biosecurity
actions that are happening across Aotearoa.

To all those who entered — good luck and thanks for doing all that you do to protect New
Zealand's special spaces and places from the effects of pests and disease. We think
you're all biosecurity champions!

You'll hear from us again on 24 September, when we announce the Award finalists.
Tickets to the Awards dinner, being held on 4 November in Auckland, will also go on sale
then.

If you have any queries in the meantime please contact us:
Biosecurity. Awards@mpi.govt.nz
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The New Zealand Biosecurity Awards are proudly sponsored by:
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Emma Gee

From: Victoria Davis <moonbow@goldenbay.net.nz>
Sent: Monday, 19 August 2019 11:26 a.m.

To: Emma Gee

Subject: Re: GBCB Advertising

Follow Up Flag: ‘Fcllow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Morena Emma,
Thank you so much!

aroha,
Victoria

From: Emma Gee
Sent: Monday, August 19, 2019 9:43 AM
To: mailto:moonbow@goldenbay.net.nz

Cc: Abbie Langford
Subject: GBCB Advertising

Hi Victoria

1 would like to let you know that the September Board meeting will be advertised in the Upcoming Events section of
the GB Weekly the week before the meeting. Staff will also ensure that the meeting is advertised on the footpath
sandwich board of the service centre for a few days prior to the meeting. The meetings will continue to be
advertised in the Newsline and on the Council website.

Kind Regards
Emma

Emma Gee

Team Leader Customer Services - Takaka

DDI (03) 525 0054 | Emma.Gee@tasman.govt.nz
PO Box 74, Takaka 7142, NZ

/\
Aastasman Eikd

district council

This e-mail message and any attached files may contain confidential information, and may be subject o legal professional privilege. If
you are nol the intended recipient, please delete
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